
Greetings!

We did a lot of important work this session. Officially we ended session on the last day of
May; however, I was back in Springfield last Wednesday to finish a few bills. I am
expecting we will return one more time to vote of the expansive Energy bill.

I have worked very hard to keep you up to date on my Monday morning Facebook Live
videos. If you missed my Springfield update, you can watch it HERE .

This was our first session under the new leadership of Speaker Chris Welch. It was a very
productive session and the atmosphere in Springfield is collaborative, bi-partisan (mostly),
and respectful. It is a breath of fresh air to be working with individuals who want to do
good for the whole state of Illinois!!

All together we passed 664 pieces of legislation heading to the Governor's desk, some of
which was legislation to protect underserved communities, invest in our kids, and support
struggling families as we recover from the pandemic.

I am also thrilled that we have entered into Phase 5, and as of today the statewide
positivity of COVID-19 is under 1%. Thank you all for doing your part in getting the
vaccine, wearing masks when needed, hand sanitizing, and keeping your distance. I truly
pray that the worst is behind us and we will continue our march to normal.

I hope you all had a wonderful Father's day and I wish you the best as we officially begin
Summer!

Take care and be well,

102nd General Assembly Recap

http://www.ildistrict84.com/monday-morning-update-videos.html
https://files.constantcontact.com/075c53af201/536a263f-6469-40ba-b58f-64ac39ed97b2.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/075c53af201/3c03f67c-ed7e-4b0f-9ed1-fe01874cefed.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/075c53af201/2953def0-edd0-4629-9330-8307e400f866.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/075c53af201/494bf6d9-3ede-4f77-aa19-25cb15224565.pdf


I know that this past year has been a challenging one for everyone, but I am exceptionally
grateful for your trust and support in allowing me to represent and fight for the people of
our district. I will continue my efforts in advocating for Veterans, mental health, women's
rights, and making sure the issues presented in District 84 are resolved with policy that
can provide proper change. We still have a lot of work to do, and I plan on continuing my
efforts to fight for our democracy. Thank you to all those who have emailed, called, and
reached out to me with your opinions on legislation and key issues. Without your voices
participating in our democracy, I would never be able to accomplish what i do without any
of you. Let's get back to work!

State Budget

As many have reported in the news, the State of Illinois passed a balanced budget. The
budget we passed this year in essence is a maintenance budget without additional
funding for almost all of the line items. We only had slight increases in K-12 spending and
for individuals with disabilities as I outline here. We also allocated a $570 million
investment in economic recovery and small businesses from ARPA (American Rescue
Plan Act) money. Another additional $350 million wen to K-12 education, bringing the total
to 9.2 billion; ensuring the schools our children go to are getting the resources they need.
$170 million in additional investment in services for people with developmental disabilities
was also a top priority that ensures no Illinoisans is left without proper services. The ARPA
helped push for crucial investments as well. From the ARPA, $570 million went to small
businesses, $350 million for public health response and pandemic assistance to hospitals,
$100 million for violence prevention and summer youth employment, $100 million for
affordable housing and homelessness initiatives and $5 million for suicide prevention
services for our Veterans and those at risk. Together, we were able to assist a variety of
Illinois residents from all aspects of life, to make certain that if you needed help, you got it.

Remap

In terms of redistricting, we held our constitutional obligation by passing a map before
June 30th, and the map adheres to state and federal laws while also reflecting the
diversity of Illinois. We are confident in the map we passed and the data that was used,
but we will still review census data when available. We will continue to make changes if
necessary, and only changes that support our democracy.

Telehealth

Access to Telehealth Services is more important now, than ever before. HB 3308 requires
individual and group accident or health insurance providers to cover telehealth services in
the same manner as any other benefits covered on their policy. In a year in which
everyone was remote, this legislation will provide critical mental and physical health
services at a more accessible and affordable rate to Illinoisans.

Ethics

Corruption is a topic of conversation many Americans feel should be held more frequently
with public officials. In the scandal surrounding former House Speaker Mike Madigan, and
the main reason why I challenged him and we now have a new speaker, it became
apparent that changes needed to occur. SB 539 is a comprehensive bi-partisan ethics
package that is a good first step toward restoring confidence in Springfield. The package
limits the revolving door of legislators and staff members becoming lobbyists and bans
elected officials from lobbying their own unit of government. It also further limits
fundraising activity around session, and among other provisions, severely limits the
political contributions and activities of members of the State Board of Elections.
Confidence and trust must be restored in the people we elect, and this package is only the
first of many changes needed to be made.

Criminal Justice Trailer

When the General Assembly passed criminal justice reform in January, my colleagues
and I committed to fine-tuning that bill based on the needs and perspectives of the entire
state and with extensive input from the law enforcement community. HB 3443 does just
that while also maintaining our path toward fundamental shifts in how we handle



individuals with mental health needs, additional training for officers, body cameras and
much more. However there is more input that is needed, and those subjects are not going
to be in effect until January 2022 to allow more time for discussions. Expect more
changes to occur as we continue to work with community members and members in law
enforcement in the near future on making this legislation better.

Elected School Board

We finally achieved what I have voted now five times to support: securing a fully elected
school board for CPS. While the bill doesn't set the timeline House sponsors originally
wanted, there are key protections during the transition period that includes a moratorium
on school closures and city council confirmation of temporary appointed members. This bill
passed last Wednesday, and I am happy to be a part of bringing democracy to the
residents of the Chicago School District as it makes its way to the Governor's desk. The
chief sponsor of the bill, Leader Ramirez, will continue to work with the Mayor to fine tune
the bill.

Illinois Department of Employment Security

HB 2643 is on its way to the Governor's desk. It addresses the challenges many of you
have faced trying to get your deserved unemployment benefits. The bill will change the
manner in which the Illinois Department of Employment Security (IDES) handles claims.
This bill will allow legislators to communicate directly with IDES at any time if a constituent
needs assistance with unemployment benefits. The legislation also requires IDES to
report fraudulent claims to the Illinois Department of Revenue and further protects the
private information of applicants.

Representative Kifowit
Passes 14 Bills this Legislative Session



Fishing Derby

The Illinois Department of Natural Resources (IDNR) and Fox Valley Park District are co-
hosting a FREE Youth Fishing Derby at Jericho Lake in Aurora on Sat, July 10th  Pre-
registration is required as space is limited, so click on the below link TODAY to
register: http://FishFoxValley.eventbrite.com
 If you have any questions regarding this event, please call IDNR’s Ted Penesis at 847-
608-3108.

http://fishfoxvalley.eventbrite.com


Farmer's Market Vaccines

The Kane County Health Department will
be offering free Covid-19 vaccinations at all
Aurora Farmer's Market dates. These
vaccines are free and do not require an
appointment.
The Farmer's Market will be open
Saturdays from June through September,
from 8am-12pm, and is located at Water
Street Square (65 Water Street) in
Downtown Aurora- across the street from
city hall and the Water Street Mall.

Facebook Live



I continue to host Monday Morning Coffee live via Facebook at 9:00am-10:00am where
you can post your comments and questions.

I realize not everyone has Facebook. The good news is that you can still participate. If you
would like to join us on Monday mornings, you can join in via ZOOM! Once connected via
ZOOM, you'll be able to interact just as if you were on Facebook. Don't worry you will not
be on live - your video feed and mic will be muted.

The ZOOM link will be emailed to everyone separately for Monday morning participation.

If you would like to join us, please email Michelle@ILDistrict84.com or call the
office at 630.585.1308

Reminder: We will NOT be hosting a Facebook Live on Monday July 5, we will be
resuming Monday July 12 at 9:00am.

Senior Meal Distribution

5 Frozen Meals
Call or Email Today To Sign Up!

For eligibility you must reside in Kane County and be 60 years of age or older. Ineligible if
you are participating and receiving Meals on Wheels. Must be signed up no later than
Friday by noon prior to event. 630.585.1308 or intern@ildistrict84.com

mailto:michelle@ildistrict84.com
mailto:michelle@ildistrict84.com


IDES Fraud

The Department of Employment Security (IDES) continues to monitor fraudulent phishing
efforts and we would like to share with you information outlining the types of
correspondence the public should be aware of to avoid becoming victims of fraud. It also
includes resources available for those who need to report a fraudulent claim.



630.585.1308 stephanie.kifowit@att.net Visit our website

Twitter Facebook

http://www.ildistrict84.com/
https://twitter.com/ILDistrict84
https://www.facebook.com/ILDistrict84

